

Tisbury Parish Council - Minutes of Interim Meeting

Tuesday 16th November 2011 in the Elizabeth Hall, Tisbury at 6:30pm

DRAFT

11.11.19	<p>Present: P.Cnllrs P. Duffy (Chairman), D. Carroll (Vice-Chairman), Mrs J. Amos (from 6:48pm), Mrs Pam Chave, Miss F. Corp and P. Coopman - 6.</p> <p>Also in attendance: upto 2 residents; WCnllr T. Deane; Mrs S. Harry (Clerk).</p> <p><u>Apologies received and accepted</u> - P.Cnllrs J. Berkley-Matthews (RFO), T.J. Barnes, D. Boxall and M. McGrath.</p>	
11.11.20	<p>Declarations of Interest: P.Cnllr P. Coopman re allotment hedge work (personal - as allotment holder) and also S/2011/1612&1613 (personal - as overlooking the property).</p>	Clerk
11.11.21	<p>Public Participation and Presentations:</p> <p>S/2011/1612 and 1613 - the applicant spoke in support of the proposals that would hopefully resolve an ongoing problem with water ingress.</p> <p>S/2011/1664 - a resident spoke in support of the proposals that made changes to previously submitted plans for the property - mainly in respect of fenestration.</p>	
CONSIDERATION OF PLANNING MATTERS		
11.11.22	<p>Planning Applications:</p> <p>S/2011/1612 - full - The Red House, Vicarage Rd, Tisbury - replacement roof to single storey section attaching to adjacent listed building and garden room extension</p> <p>P.Cnllrs resolved to support the application.</p> <p style="text-align: center;">Proposed DC/ seconded MissFC /5 in favour with 1 abstention (PeterC)</p> <p>S/2011/1613 - lbc - The Red House, Vicarage Rd, Tisbury - replacement roof to single storey section attaching to adjacent listed building and garden room extension</p> <p>P.Cnllrs resolved to support the application.</p> <p style="text-align: center;">Proposed DC/ seconded MissFC /5 in favour with 1 abstention (PeterC)</p> <p>S/2011/1664 - full - The Causeway, High Street, Tisbury - Amended design to previously approved S/2009/0024 (Demolish existing garage/store), but retaining existing boundary walls, in particular that wall to the south east separating this property from the adjoining barn and construct a new 2 storey dwelling.</p> <p>P.Cnllrs resolved to support the application.</p>	Clerk
(6:48pm)	Proposed DC/ seconded MissFC /unanimous	
11.11.23	<p>Hindon Lane proposed Traffic Regulation Order</p> <p>P. Cnllrs considered the response of TPC to the previous TRO and the amendments subsequently made by the WC Traffic Engineer. In particular, the paragraph relating to the implementation of the double yellow lines was discussed at some length, i.e. <i>'With regard to the proposed double yellow lines in section 3, although not good practice, we would be willing to delay implementation of the restrictions for a period of upto 12 months following the formal sealing of the TRO. Please could the PC confirm they are satisfied with this approach following consultation with the affected residents. If not, this element of the TRO will be omitted.'</i></p> <p>WCnllr TD advised that he had spoken to a resident speaking on behalf of the properties 1-8 Hindon Lane who thought that the expedient approach being taken would be satisfactory.</p> <p>Consequently, P.Cnllrs resolved to agree the TRO, including the additional schemes for</p>	Clerk

	<p>the Co-op loading bay and Park Road double yellow lines, with the provision that a letter drop advising the Hindon lane residents affected by the double yellow lines of the consultation about to begin be undertaken.</p> <p style="text-align: right;">Proposed DC/ seconded MissFC /unanimous</p>	Clerk
11.11.24	<p>Catholic Church Land proposals:</p> <p>Cnllrs were informed that PD and DC had visited the Catholic Priest to discuss possible uses for the area behind the Presbytery as it may be of some use/benefit to the village. P.Cnllrs were asked to view the area concerned and think of possible uses in time for the December full meeting.</p>	All
FINANCIAL MATTERS		
11.11.25	<p>Request for donation towards a Children's Party at the Sports Centre</p> <p>P.Cnllrs resolved that this request be refused as the focus for such PC involvement must now be the Queen's Diamond Jubilee Celebrations.</p> <p style="text-align: right;">Proposed DC/ seconded Mrs PamC /unanimous</p>	Clerk
11.11.26	<p>Allotment Boundary Hedge Laying</p> <p>P.Cnllrs resolved to fund any difference between grant funding and match funding already available over 2 financial years to enable the work to go ahead in early spring.</p> <p style="text-align: right;">Proposed DC/ seconded MrsPamC /5 in favour with 1 abstention (PeterC)</p>	Clerk
OTHER MATTERS		
11.11.27	<p>Additional Salt allocations</p> <p>Cnllrs discussed possible locations for upto 2 bags of salt/grit, before agreeing that one could be located at the composting site; the best position on site to be discussed with AG/BK. Further suggested sites would be investigated.</p>	Clerk
11.11.28	<p>Date and time of next meetings</p> <p>Full meeting - Tuesday 6th December 2011, 7pm - Elizabeth Hall</p> <p>Plus planning/consultation meetings as advised</p>	
	There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7:16pm	